TOWN OF AVON

BOARD OF ASSESSMENT APPEALS

March 10, 2018
Members present:  Richard S. Connel, Chairman, Venkata Anupoju, Stephen Hunt, Laura Mensi and Norman K. Sondheimer
The meeting opened at 10:15 a.m.
Appeal #1: 45 Knollwood Lane – Collin S & Jacqueline E Easton
Mr. & Mrs. Easton purchased their home December 30, 2015 for $330,000 and brought an appraisal done at the time of purchase indicating the value to be $350,000.  Mr. Easton stated that he feels his home is not worth an A- Grade and brought several comps of homes sold in 2013. 
After careful deliberation, the Board voted unanimously to lower the Grade to a B- which lowered the net assessment from $353,120 to $312,280
Motion made by Steve Hunt and seconded by Richard Connel.
Appeal #2:  41 Parsons Way – Arshad Yekta
Mr. Yekta states that the assessment on his parcel of land is too high.  It has been on the market for over 6 months with no offers and there is a lot of ledge which is detracting the land value.  He felt the comparable sales proved that the assessment was incorrect.  They purchased the land on November 1, 2007 for $355,000 and we currently have the value on it at $300,000.
After careful deliberation, the Board voted unanimously no adjustment be made at this time since other properties on this street have similar land values.
Motion made by Laura Mensi and seconded by Steve Hunt.
Appeal #3:  376 Deercliff Road, Lot 1,2,3,4 – Three Seventy Six Deercliff Road LLC
Did not show
Appeal #4:  Rushford Center Inc, Hartford Healthcare Corp (Personal Property) – Mark Keise for 

        Hartford Healthcare
Mr. Keise states that the Rushford Center Inc. is a Tax Exempt Organization, therefore, should be exempt from paying personal property tax.  The board requested that he show what percentage of expenditures were attributable to charitable cases.  The board felt if total revenue lost due to charitable cases was less than 10% then the appeal would be denied.  If it was greater than 10% the board would reconvene to discuss.  Mr. Keise was given until Wednesday, March 15th to provide the information.  
The information was received on March 15th, reviewed by the board members and was determined to be less than 10%.  Board decided no adjustment be made.
Motion made by Steve Hunt and seconded by Richard Connel.
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Appeal #5:  69 Northington Drive – Bruce & Mona Bent
Mrs. Bent purchased her home May 26, 2016 for $747,000.  She believes her assessment is too high based on what she paid for the house.  The Board informed her that value must be as of the last assessment date of October 1, 2013 and not the present time.

After careful deliberation, the Board voted unanimously no adjustment be made at this time since no evidence was provided to prove the assessment was inaccurate as of October 1, 2013.

Motion made by Norman Sondheimer and seconded by Venkata Anupoju
The meeting adjourned at 12:15 p.m. 
